STATE REHABILITATION COUNCIL
MEETING MINUTES
APRIL 9, 2007

SRC MEMBERS PRESENT: 
In Wilmington: Wade Churchfield, Andrea Guest, Doyle Dobbins, Melinda Rittenhouse, Carol Barnett, Mark Chamberlin.  

In Georgetown:  Lisa Furber, Al Rose, Charlotte Herbert, Brian Bard, Melissa Shahan,.

SRC MEMBERS ABSENT:  Claire McDonough, Kathryn Herel, Carol Barnett, Brenda Rodriguez,
DVR STAFF PRESENT:  HarrietAnn Litwin, Cynthia Fairwell, Mary Schenk in Wilmington.  James Carter in Georgetown.

OTHER GUEST PRESENT:  
In Wilmington: Cindy Sterling – OCI, Deidre Robinson Clark – CAP, Interpreters (2).
In Georgetown: Blake Roberts – CAP, Steve Huber
	TOPIC


	DISCUSSION


	ACTION



	CALL TO ORDER:  
Wade Churchfield – SRC Chairman


	· Wade Churchfield, SRC Chair, called the meeting to order at 4:20 PM.


	· Listed above are all of the SRC members, DVR personnel and visitors present at this meeting at both the DOL Fox Valley Site and the DOL Georgetown site using videoconferencing equipment.

	DIRECTOR’S REPORT:
Andrea Guest
	· Federal Funding – no reauthorization of the Rehab Act.  Not a priority in DC also no movement on the Workforce Investment Act.
· State Funds – request to Joint Finance Committee (JFC) was made in February.  DVR requested our Match – the match is 80% from the Federal Government and 20% from the State.  If we don’t get the match we lose Federal dollars.  We expect cost of living increase in the funding – 2.5/3.0%.

· Transition services – VR continues to put a lot into working with students.

· VR is working on a new initiative with DelTech in New Castle County.  More skills = more money therefore we will focus on assisting as many students as possible in obtaining a two year degree or certification.  We started with 5 or 6 students and connected them with Back to Basics (one on one tutoring for each student).  At the end of the first semester all the students had passed all courses and some got A or B in the course.   
· Customer service training at DTCC which gives the client good skills when they become employed.

· A taskforce to assist students with autism has been formed.  The number of students with autism is increasing every year.  We need to provide services.  Autistic students have different types of communication needs.
· DOL Employer Conference – May 16th at the Chase Center on the Riverfront. 
· Question regarding the Seed Scholarship Program regarding DVR clients
	· VR is now looking to expand the program throughout the state.
· Exploring communication skills, training and employment needs for autistic students is a goal.  Possible pilot project in a school district in September. 
· SRC members will be emailed a copy of the Conference information and registration form.
· The client must have a 2.5 GPA but accommodations have been put into the legislation regarding this program which allows that persons with disabilities need not carry a full case load.

	EFFECTIVENESS EVALUATION REPORT; GOALS & PRIORITIES; SRC STATE PLAN COMMENTS:  HarrietAnn Litwin
	· Copies of the Effectiveness Evaluation and Goals and Priorities, DVR Significant Disability Report form, and Specific Learning Disability/Significant Disability Assessment form, were passed out to everyone present at the meeting for review and discussion.
	· All the documents were reviewed and HarrietAnn Litwin made notes on the comments.  She will review the suggestions and incorporate them into the 2008 State Plan.  This revised State Plan will be presented at the June 11th SRC meeting for final review and approval.

	PUBLIC MEETINGS:  HarrietAnn Litwin
	· The DVR/SRC Public Meetings are scheduled to be held on May 22, 2007 at the DOL Fox Valley Annex and on May 24, 2007 at the DOL Carroll’s Plaza Building at 2:30 PM.  The notice will be published in both upstate and downstate newspapers (The News Journal and the Dover Times), emailed to all VR vendors and posted in all DOL offices in the State.  The SRC Chairman or Vice-Chairperson will co chair the meeting with the DVR Director.
	· The feedback from the public meetings will be reported at the June SRC meeting.
· SRC members are encouraged to attend the public meetings.

· The possibility of using the video conferencing capabilities of the Dept. of Labor in Dover and Georgetown was suggested for next year’s public meetings.

· Focus groups were also suggested as perhaps a tool to obtain comments for the State Plan.

	COMMITTEE REPORTS:
	· Government Relations Committee:  Doyle Dobbins handed out a three page spread sheet listing the 144th General Assembly – 1st Session House and Senate Bills which charted the progress of each bill. (available upon request).  A brief discussion on HB 49, 50, 71 and SB 1, 5, 31, 46 which are bills which could benefit/assist persons with disabilities, was held.   The discussion on how the SRC can support legislation like HB49 and the Medicaid buy in developed some possible suggestions and formed a sub committee. 
· Membership Committee:  Lisa Furber reported the effort to increase the SRC membership continues to be great.  The two areas from which the SRC could use representation are VR clients/former VR clients and area business representatives.
· Policy Committee:  Melissa Shahan reported the CSAVR meeting will be held 4/22 thru 4/25 in the DC area.  If anyone would like to attend please let Ed Tos or Wade Churchfield know.
	· The following are the possible tools the SRC can use to support legislation:  write letters of support, make phone calls of support, develop one page of talking points, possibly sponsor or co sponsor events to meet with legislators. Develop fact sheet.  The following SRC members volunteered to form a sub committee – Doyle Dobbins, Lisa Furber, Wade Churchfield, Al Rose, and Charlotte Herbert.

	MINUTES FROM 2/12/07 RETREAT:  Wade Churchfield

	· After review by SRC members present this was found to be one omission from the summary of the 2/12/07 SRC Retreat.  Deirdre Robinson Clark of CAP was present and needs to be added to the minutes.  A motion was made and seconded to accept the summary with the one change and was approved by all SRC members present.
	· 

	TOPICS FOR FUTURE SRC MEETINGS:
	· A brief discussion was held to try to develop a list of subject which the SRC would like to become more familiar with.
	· The following are a few subjects the SRC would like to have training/information about at future meetings:
· Prison to work program

· Medicaid buy in

· Any addition suggestions would be appreciated.

	MEETING ADJOURNED:
	· Motion was made and seconded to adjourn this SRC meeting at 6:20 PM.
	· 
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